
 

Brothers and Sisters in Christ: 

When the followers of Jesus got together after the Resurrection one thing that they often said to one another was 

ñWe have seen the Lordò. They were words that were extremely important to those who spoke them.   

Their friend Jesus had been betrayed, arrested, tried, convicted and sentenced to death. All of those events 

resulted in fear for the followers of Jesus. Most were hiding when he died. They knew what the results of 

crucifixion were. They understood the brutality of this particular form of execution. They also knew, or thought 

they knew, the finality of death. 

And then came Easter!  Out of darkness came light. Out of death came life. Out of fear, came courage, which 

was summed up by saying, ñwe have seen the Lord.ò  Those were words of hope. The Roman government still 

occupied their homeland. They would still be hunted and persecuted because they were followers of Jesus. But 

something was different. They had seen the Lord. They had seen God triumph over sin and death. They knew 

that good had triumphed over evil. So despite the reality of their world, and their lives they had hope.  

And here we are in the year 2017, and there is fear in the world. I want to remind you, as we approach Easter 
that this is not a time to fear, but a time to say, ñWe have seen the Lord.ò We have seen Him in acts of caring 

and love. We have seen Him in acts of healing and touches of grace. We have seen Him in acts of forgiveness 

and pardon. Jesus lives, and so despite the reality of our world, we have hope. The problems of our society, 

from poverty, addiction, violence, terrorism and war sometime make it seem as if life is hopeless. The personal 

trials and difficulties that we face as human beings sometimes cause us to lose hope. Easter announces loudly 

and clearly, that there is hope!  Easter proclaims life can be better!  Easter declares that forgiveness and new 

starts are possible!  Easter tells us that Godôs love is present in both our sorrows and our joys.  

Soon we will be in Holy Week which is the most important time of the Christian year. I invite you to be part of 

our worshipping community as we remember and give thanks for the events that preceded Easter. Carry palms 

and sing Hosanna, on Palm Sunday. Thursday night come to the banquet that is prepared for you, and feed on 

the Body and Blood of Christ first given at what we now call the Last Supper.  Allow yourself to be washed as 

Christ washed the feet of his disciples. Friday spend time in prayer and reflection about the sacrifice of Good 

Friday. Then rejoice in the new life that has been given to you as we celebrate the Resurrection on Easter Day. 

My hope and prayer for each of you during this time called Holy Week is that you may more fully know the 

victory of the Risen Christ, so that you too may say ñI have seen the Lord.ò 

In Christôs Love, 

Al+ 

Albert W. Majkrzak 

Pastor and Priest in Charge 
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 HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE 

     Palm Sunday, April 9, 8:45 a.m. 

 

     Maundy Thursday, April 13, 7 p.m. 

 

     Good Friday, April 14 

       Stations of the Cross 3 p.m. 

       Good Friday Liturgy 7 p.m. 

 

     Easter Sunday, April 16, 8:30 am 
 

APRIL BIRTHDAYS 

Holly Waterman  4/02   

John Scott   4/13              

Stella Scott   4/13 

Vickie Edgington   4/17 
 

Diane Jones 4/17 

 

APRIL ANNIVERSARY                 

Ben and Margaret Scott    04/24 

 

 

The Kilbourn Book Worms 

     ~ Submitted by Holly Pennington 
 

 

April  27, 2017 The Storied life of AJ Fikry by Gabrielle Zevin ï A.J. Fikryôs life is not at all 

what he expected it to be. He lives alone, his bookstore is experiencing the worst sales in its 

history, and now his prized possession, a rare collection of Poe poems, has been stolen. But 

when a mysterious package appears at the bookstore, its unexpected arrival gives Fikry the 

chance to make his life over--and see everything anew. 



A Meditation for Holy Thursday   -  SERVANT GIRL PEEKING AT THE DOOR   
 

 Slosh of water, well-drawn clean, then dirty. Heôs making a mess. Itôll be me who mops up 

later. He ought to stick to teaching. Drips, missing the basin.  And Thou, whose name I dare not 

utter, creating feet like that! Mine are pretty, Iôve been told. But those are ugly. Toes long as 

fingers, knobs and balls. Thick sole planks. Dust of Jerusalem ground in deep. Rough woven 

towel wrapping them like fish.  Not that I canôt appreciate the need, the courtesy it represents. 

Somebody had to do it. But plainly, itôs rather awkward, their argument still in the air: protest, 

reply. Voice, hands stern upon the huge exhausted feet. Now thereôs wet in the eyes of the man 

being washed, as if a boy again, about to cry. In my eyes too. Everything new.  

The sweet green feel of rain in spring.    O Thou!ðto be a servant like this!    
   

Written by Dora Dueck.      Used by permission of WEAVINGS, a Journal of the Christian Spiritual Life 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



My trip to Haiti changed my life .                         by Gail Nirva Heiting 

 

 I have been to third world countries before, but they didnôt compare to what I saw in 

Haiti.  Some people in and around Jeanette live in homes made of branches and twigs with large 

leaves for the roof.  Others have combination cinder block and other scrap materials.  I say 

homes but they are no larger than a small room in our homes.  The hurricane devastation was 

heart breaking.  People who have so little now had nothing.   Work is being done to build 

hurricane proof homes, but there wonôt be enough of them for every family who lost their 

home.    

 I was blessed to work in the clinic with Dr. Elie St Martin, Becca, and the nurses who 

staff the clinic.  We saw about 50 patients per day.  Most patients had simple colds and flu 

symptoms.  It made me realize how fortunate we are to be able to run to a drug store and pick 

up what medication we need.  There are no drug stores for the people in Jeannette and if there 

were they donôt have money to purchase what they need.  We saw people who had severe 

hypertension and needed to go to a hospital but there are no ambulances or cars to take them.  

We saw one of those patients the next day riding to the hospital on a motorcycle.  The people 

have to find transportation any way they can.  We saw a woman who had a large cancerous 

tumor coming out of her ear.  She had been to other doctors and hospitals but no one told her 

that there was nothing they could do for her and she was going to die.  I was asked to pray for 

her and her daughter, what a humbling experience.  She continues to be in my prayers.       

 The team took a few hours in an afternoon to walk to the neighboring small villages.  It 

was on those walks we really saw how the people lived and the damage by the hurricane.  

People came out to talk to us.  The most wonderful thing was the children joined us on our 

walk, taking our hand as we strolled along.   

 We went to church on Sunday.  It was a joyous service with beautiful songs of praise.  I 

donôt know the Haitian language enough to understand what they were saying or singing but it 

didnôt matter.  God was there. 

 In closing I would wish that every American citizen would live in a poor country for a 

week, without running water, electricity, or enough food to eat.  What a different nation we 

would be.  We would appreciate how fortunate we are to live in this country and thank God for 

all the blessings He gives to us each and every day.         

                                       Blessings to all, 

           Gail  

Learn more at  

http://haitiproject.org/  

 

THANK YOU SO MUCH, GAIL, FOR SHARING THIS !  

http://haitiproject.org/


REMINDERS !  

Brass Cleaning for Easter  NOTE NEW DATE !!   

    - April 8th at 9:30 a.m.  (Day before Palm Sunday) 
    

Church Grounds Clean-up Day   4/22 at 9:00 a.m. Bring a rake, work 

gloves, a wheelbarrow (if possible) and a good story or joke.  See Bud 

Seufzer if you have questions! NOTE:   RAIN DATE is MAY 13 !!  

 

The 8th Annual Great Strides Walk for Cystic Fibrosis will be held Saturday, 
May 6th.  If you would like to volunteer for the event or need a team shirt, please 

see Rachel Griffin.  This year the walk will surpass $500,000 raised  
for the CF Foundation.   GO GO JO !!!  

 
When:  Saturday, May 6th  
Where:  Original Wisconsin Ducks  
Time:  Registration @ 9:30 Walk @ 10:30  
 
If you would like to make a donation to team Go Go Jo here is the link               Click 

here to visit my personal page..   - Rachel Griffin  
 
Thank you for being a part of the cure for Josie!     

 

Spread the Word, Ladies!! 
You are invited to the Women's Mini Week 2017 ! 

Theme:  Courageous Women of God 

Thursday dinner, August 10 to Sunday brunch, August 13  

at Camp Lakotah, in Wautoma, Wisconsin 
 

For Registration materials and to answer questions: 

Visit this website: wwwwomensminiweek.org   or 

email:       womensminiweek@gmail.com 
 

I encourage you to see the website highlighted above for all detailsé  

open to women of all faiths. Lots to choose from!  - Newsletter editor  

 

 

 

http://fightcf.cff.org/site/TR?px=1259326&pg=personal&fr_id=6342&et=yabA9zwJEHR3AxB6N_wwdw
http://fightcf.cff.org/site/TR?px=1259326&pg=personal&fr_id=6342&et=yabA9zwJEHR3AxB6N_wwdw


April  donations for Community Action:  
 

  Laundry detergent  
 

As always, your generosity is greatly appreciated!  
 

 

 

River Haven Homeless Shelter    for more information     www.riverhavenshelter.org/  

 

 

 

INVITATION TO 
A CONCERT  SUPPORTING 
The River Haven Homeless 

Shelter 
Saturday, April 8  - 7 p.m. 
It is located in the Rectory 

right next door to St. 
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Thank you Christina 

Martin for this 

information. 


